NIHRC Draft Strategic Plan

In the section on the rights of ex-prisoners there are two imprecise references to "sex offenders" which indicate a worrying double standard. Gay men were until 1982 all liable to be sex offenders. Most gays still do offend against the sex laws one way or another as even a kiss out of doors is prosecutable. To pick out this category as one whose rights are going to be different is discriminatory and smacks of the 1980's decision by the Eastern Health & Social Services Board to adopt a policy, in the wake of the Kincora case, of not employing homosexuals in any caring roles. 
If the Commission means there is a problem with recidivists, well there is. If we are talking about people who habitually murder women or children there is a case for the law regarding them as insane and sectioning them accordingly. But a paramilitary who has killed women and children is a worse offender than someone convicted of assaulting women or children and should not be provided with rights which do not apply to such sex offenders. Equal treatment is especially important for a category of people who are subject to the tabloid rule of law and can be driven from pillar to post after conviction of a minor sex crime, perhaps one not even requiring imprisonment. 
An instance of tabloid law was the murder of Rev. David Templeton by the UVF in Newtownabbbey after he was exposed in the press as having imported illicitly an adult gay video from Amsterdam. Totally unwarranted rumours of paedophilia led to his brutal killing for which no-one has been brought to account. His killers were supposedly on ceasefire and are plainly of a recidivist nature. The NIHRC must show itself even-handed on ex-prisoners or else it will be blown along on the tide of tabloid-induced emotion.
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